


what?

David Dever (Macon State College) a member of the ACS General Chemistry exam committee described

the new ACS ofÞcial study guide for the exam. This book contains a series of practice problems to help

students prepare for the exam. The book can be made available for purchase in the Bookstore (Phone #

864-656-1249).

2.

Teaching and Learning Grants for Academic Advisory Committees are due at the BOR by March 19. The

committee decided to submit a grant to sponsor a faculty development seminar on Lesson's Learned

about Web Based Course Delivery. Leon Combs, Kennesaw, will discuss what he has done in his CHEM

1211 Web based course (http://stern.kennesaw.edu/~lcombs/GenChemI/). Tom Moran, Georgia Tech, will

show the Principles of Chemistry pre-labs Tech delivers via the web and Harvey Moody, Floyd, will discuss

his web-based course. This program is planned to be held in the fall at Kennesaw in their new $250,000

classroom planned to be operation in the fall. Jesse Spencer and the Faculty Development sub-committee

will put together the proposal. (NOTE: The sub-committee was not able to complete this proposal by the

March 19 deadline, thus it was not submitted to the BOR for a grant. The project will continued to be

looked at for implementation by the new chair of the CAAC committee.)

3.

At 7 PM the group meet at the Olive Garden Restaurant for informal discussions and dinner.4.

The committee reconvened March 6th at 8:30 am.5.

The sub-committee structure and membership was reviewed and updated as follows:

Executive Committee - Chair, Chair elect and Past Chair. They are responsible for planning the annual



changes.

Extensive discussions were held on the BOR Performance Assessment for College and Technical Schools

(PACTS) and Level 14 Standards for Exit and Transfer (Level 14 SETS). A separate report summarizing our

recommendations on these two items was prepared and submitted to the BOR on March 11, 1999.


